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July 11, 2025 
The Honorable Angel Bolques Jr. 
Senator-At-Large 
36th Legislature of the Virgin Islands 
Capitol Building, Charlotte Amalie, VI 00801 
 
Re: Absence from the CYASP Committee Hearing 
 
Dear Senator Bolques, 

I am writing to respectfully inform you that I will be unable to attend today’s hearing and 
provide testimony regarding the financial administration of the Paul E. Joseph Stadium project, 
as I will be traveling on official business. 

Regrettably, this scheduling conflict prevents my participation. I sincerely apologize for any 
inconvenience my absence may cause and greatly appreciate your understanding. 

Please be assured that I remain fully committed to supporting the legislative process and to 
continued collaboration on this and other critical matters. 

Thank you for your continued leadership and consideration. 

 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Julio A. Rhymer Sr. 
Director 
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